

## PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

## STATE OF CALIFORNIA 505 VAN NESS AVENUE I SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 94102 300 CAPITOL MALL I SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95814

October 6, 2022

Kyle Zimbelman@edcgov.us County of El Dorado Broadband Network Design and Engineering

Dear Kyle Zimbelman,

Congratulations! The California Public Utilities Commission is pleased to inform you that the County of El Dorado's application for Local Agency Technical Assistance grant funding for the County of El Dorado Broadband Network Design and Engineering in the amount of up to \$500,000.00 has been approved.

Pursuant to Decision (D.) 22-02-026, Staff is authorized to approve applications that meet all the criteria for Ministerial Review. Your application was received on Aug. 31, 2022, and was posted on the CPUC's Local Agency Technical Assistance webpage. Staff reviewed your application and determined that your application is eligible for a grant and meets eligibility criteria for Ministerial Review.

The award is predicated on the County of El Dorado's agreement to provide technical assistance as detailed in its application. In its application, the County of El Dorado agreed to comply with the specified Ministerial Review criteria as well as to fulfill all requirements, guidelines, and conditions associated with a grant of Local Agency Technical Assistance funds as specified in D.22-02-026 including but not limited to execution and performance, payment, reporting and award acceptance requirements listed in Attachments 1 and 2 of this letter. Please sign and submit the following: 1. A <u>Consent Form</u> binding your organization to the terms of the grant and 2. A State of California <u>payee data record</u> for tax reporting purposes. You must submit these documents within 30 days of the date of this letter. If you do not, this award is void.

Thank you for your application and please direct any questions to Michael Ammermuller (<u>Michael Ammermuller@cpuc.ca.gov</u>) and/or refer to the <u>Grantee Administrative Manual</u>, available at <a href="https://bit.ly/CPUCLATA">https://bit.ly/CPUCLATA</a>.

We appreciate your efforts to provide service to our fellow Californians.

Sincerely,

Robert Osborn

Director, Communications Division California Public Utilities Commission